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January 31, 2024 
 
 
Dear Resident/Owner/Occupant:  
  
RE: Project update VARSITY NORTHWEST Transmission Line Letter of Enquiry 

Application  
 
ENMAX Power Corporation (ENMAX Power) is providing you with an update on the VARSITY 
NORTHWEST Transmission Line Letter of Enquiry Application (Application). 
  
On February 22, 2023, ENMAX Power applied to the Alberta Utilities Commission (AUC) to 
leave certain overhead portions of transmission lines 15.62L and 16.63L in place 
permanently (AUC proceeding #27965). On December 6, 2023, the AUC denied ENMAX 
Power’s Application. In the decision, the AUC directed ENMAX Power to file a new 
application and stated that ENMAX Power must consider all appropriate options and factors 
in that new application. ENMAX Power is actively exploring various options and factors to 
develop its new application. We currently do not have a set timeline for the new 
application, but we commit to updating all stakeholders on any significant developments 
regarding the new application. 
  
  
For your reference, the AUC decision document can be found on the AUC website, 
https://efiling-webapi.auc.ab.ca/Document/Get/798467. If you would prefer a hard copy, 
please contact stakeholderrelations@enmax.com. 
 
We value your feedback and are dedicated to maintaining open lines of communication 
with you. During this period, if you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate 
to reach out to ENMAX Power's Stakeholder Relations team at 
stakeholderrelations@enmax.com.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Stakeholder Relations   
ENMAX Power Corporation  
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